

**Lenzie Community Council**  
Minutes of Virtual meeting on 18<sup>th</sup> May 2022

		<b>ACTION</b>
<b>1.0</b>	<b>ATTENDANCE</b>	
1.1	<b>Members</b> - Rosemary Craig; Tom Gray; Christine Morrison; Aileen Mundy; Tony Miles; Mark Billington; Chris Gilroy;	
1.2	<b>New ex-officio member</b> – Newly elected East Dunbartonshire Councillor Callum McNally was warmly welcomed to the meeting.	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>APOLOGIES</b>	
2.1	Marie MacAulay; Drena O'Malley; Willie Paterson (ex-officio member)	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>PHARMACY PROPOSAL</b>	
3.1	<b>Update</b> – Aidan Connolly attended and confirmed the situation reported in the May meeting. He believes that a LCC representative will now be invited to attend the hearing of the Pharmacy Board responsible for sanctioning a new pharmacy and there will be an opportunity to submit a written representation of LCC's view on the proposal.	<b>TG</b>
<b>4.0</b>	<b>POLICE REPORT (Via Secretary)</b>	
4.1	Police would be running a Security Marking session for bikes at the Canal Bridge in Kirkintilloch on 21 <sup>st</sup> May. If this proves to be successful a similar event could be run in Lenzie. Action is being taken to coordinate with residents on youth disorder and anti-social behaviour in the Millersneuk area. A member suggested that Police be informed of problems relating to drinking dens in the woods bordering Initiative Road. Following previous discussions on traffic issues, Traffic Police have mounted a number of speeding enforcement exercises at various locations in East Dunbartonshire Council area which have been brought to their attention and there have also been exercises to deter 'close passing' of cyclists.	<b>TG</b>
<b>5.0</b>	<b>MINUTES OF 20<sup>TH</sup> APRIL 2022 VIRTUAL MEETING</b>	
5.1	It was proposed by Chris Gilroy and seconded by Rosemary Craig that these minutes be accepted as correct.	<b>TG</b>
<b>6.0</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING</b>	
6.1	<b>Traffic Issues</b> – A further reply had been received from Mr McMenamin on the question of the form of data return from the speed measurement exercises. It appears that the average speed analysis is the preferred method for presentation but the Roads Team will be asked to comment on the possibility of reporting actual speeds in terms of a frequency distribution, so that the complaints of residents can be judged.	<b>TG</b>
6.2	<b>Platinum Jubilee</b> – Special Jubilee-themed bunting was being obtained for the Queen's Buildings shops and would be distributed. (post-meeting - note this distribution was extended to include businesses in the Millersneuk shopping area.) Arrangements have also been made for the Council Lighting Dept to erect previously used Gala bunting, between lampposts in the shops area.	<b>MB &amp; TG</b>
6.3	<b>Climate Action – Wildflower Planting</b> – Wildflower seeds have been distributed widely to more than 500 children via schools and youth groups. There have been some unforeseen problems completing this but arrangements were made at the meeting to deal with these.	<b>AM</b>

**Lenzie Community Council**  
Minutes of Virtual meeting on 18<sup>th</sup> May 2022

		<b>ACTION</b>
6.4	<b>Recycling publicity</b> – Chris Gilroy had considered the new information on recycling and suggested that a combination of Facebook posts and posters in the LCC noticeboard might be the most effective routes for publicity. He offered to draw up a draft posting.	<b>CG</b>
6.5	<b>Climate Change Walk</b> – Correspondence with SNH and uncertainties about the timing of the Moss Boardwalk renovation suggested that this proposed walk might be planned for August.	<b>TG</b>
6.6	<b>Resumption of in-person meetings</b> – Feasibility of resuming meetings in Dean House had been investigated. Every third Wednesday is available at present, at a cost of £32 per meeting but this is subject to there being no other requests for weekly meetings rather than once a month. It was suggested that a hybrid pattern of meeting might be considered (eg four in-person meetings a year with the remainder continuing with Zoom.) The possibility of the in-person meetings being in the Golf Club would be investigated	<b>AM</b>
<b>7.0</b>	<b>PLANNING</b>	
7.1	<b>Weekly lists</b> - Five Planning applications had been submitted in the period 16 <sup>th</sup> April to 13 <sup>th</sup> May and summaries of these proposals had been circulated. It was agreed that three of the cases were not contentious from the point of view of Lenzie Community Council. Concerns were raised about two of the cases and it was agreed that a neutral submission be made to the Planning portal noting these concerns.	<b>TG</b>
<b>8.0</b>	<b>TREASURER'S REPORT</b>	
	Reserves now stand at £5,735	<b>CM</b>
<b>9.0</b>	<b>AOCB</b>	
9.1	<b>Notice Board</b> – A member agreed to supervise improvements to the material in the notice board.	<b>CG</b>
<b>10.0</b>	<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b>	
	The next meeting will be on 15 <sup>th</sup> June and there will be no meeting in July.	<b>ALL</b>